## North Hills High School **Drama Club Newsletter**



February, 2018

### **Program Ad Extension**

The deadline for ads for the Dames at Sea program have been extended until February 16.

#### We Need Volunteers!

If your child is in the cast, crew or ochestra, we would appreciate it if you could work one shift (or more) in the lobby. Volunteers are still needed for the flower, candy, cookie and basket tables.

Volunteers are also needed for the luncheon between the shows on Saturday 3/10. We could use more help with decorating the cafeteria and serving the food & drinks.

Please see the attached sign up forms and email <a href="mailto:NHDramaParents@gmail.com">NHDramaParents@gmail.com</a> to volunteer.

#### 9th Grade Crew Parents

We are requesting a few parents of 9th Grade Crew Members to help with the Cast/Crew/Orchestra party during the last show on 3/17. We'll need pizza and Chick-Fil-A picked up and the building to be opened.

The party will be at St. John's on Cumberland Rd. If you can help, please email <a href="mailto:NHDramaParents@gmail.com">NHDramaParents@gmail.com</a>, if you can help.

#### **Bottled Water for Concessions**

We need about 20 cases of water to be sold at the shows. We will sell them for \$1 and make 100% profit.

Would you be willing to donate a case or two of water? Please email <a href="MHDramaParents@gmail.com">MHDramaParents@gmail.com</a> to put your name on the list!

Please send your case(s) with your son or daughter during dress rehearsal on **Saturday, March 3.** Cases may be left in the lobby, on your right as soon as you enter. Thank you!

#### **Costume Help**

Can you sew? We need a few people for easy alterations and ironing on Saturday, March 3, during dress rehearsal. Please email <a href="mailto:NHDramaparents@gmail.com">NHDramaparents@gmail.com</a> if you can help!

#### **Lottery Ticket Donations**

We are requesting scratch off lottery tickets to create our lottery gift basket. Please send in your ticket(s) by 2/23 to the attention of Emma Margo. Heather Margo will be putting the basket together. Thanks, Heather!

# \* Important \* Set Construction

Please encourage your student to attend Set Construction, which is held every Saturday from 9:30am-12:30pm. We need as many students as possible. Cast, Crew & Orchestra students are all welcome! Thanks!

\*\*\*February 24 from 9:30 – 3:00 "all hands on deck, please!"

#### **Important Dates:**

<u>**2/14:</u>** Pre-order forms for tickets sent home</u>

2/16: Program ads are due 2/22: Tickets go on sale to the public

**2/23**: Scratch off lottery tickets needed

**2/24**: Set Construction 9:30-3:00, all needed!

3/3: Bottled water donations, leave in lobby during dress rehearsal.
3/3: Parents for alterations and ironing during dress rehearsal.

#### **Cast Party Permission Slips**

Please remember to send in your child's permission slip or they will not be permitted to attend the cast party. A copy is attached.